
 CVCSD Regular Board Meeting – AUGUST 20, 2024 

 BOARD MEETING AGENDA SUBMITTAL 

TO: 

FROM: 

DATE: 

SUBJECT: 

CVCSD Board of Directors 

Peter Kampa, General Manager 

August 20, 2024 

Item 7b) Discussion on The Garden Bungalows at Saddle Creek, privately owned 
street; Quail Hollow Lane 

RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
This agenda item is informational only and no action is required 

BACKGROUND: 
This item was requested to be discussed at a board meeting, to provide information in an attempt to 
clarify road responsibilities in the Bungalows area of the community. There have been 
misunderstandings of the responsibilities of the Copper Valley CSD and the Bungalow owners 
association in the maintenance and ownership of Quail Hollow Lane. 

Attached to this document are a number of legal documents which created the Bungalows, as well as an 
e-mail to a property owner there, describing where the road ownership responsibilities are defined in
the various documents. In summary, Quail Hollow Lane was recorded as a common area owned by the
bungalow association to provide vehicle access and parking for the properties. The Copper Valley CSD
was dedicated an easement over Quail Hollow Lane for pedestrian access between the golf course and
the golf course parking lot, and to each of the properties. The CSD has no responsibility for the
maintenance of Quail Hollow Lane.

ATTACHMENTS: 
• Bungalows Subdivision Map
• Pedestrian easement Acceptance resolution
• Bungalow CC&Rs
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